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January 24, 1996
Mr. Harold B. Ray |
Executive Vice President i
Southern California Edison Company ,

San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station |
P. O. Box 128 i
San Clemente, California 92674-0128

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR RELIEF FROM ASME CODE REPAIR REQUIREMENTS FOR
SAN ON0FRE GENERATING STATION UNIT 3 BORIC ACID MAKE-UP SYSTEM
(TAC NO. M91653)

1

Dear Mr. Ray:
|

By letter dated July 13, 1995, San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station (SONGS)
submitted a request for relief from the applicable requirements of Section XI |

'of the American Society of Mechanical Engineers (ASME) Boiler and Pressure
Vessel Code (hereafter called the Code) repair requirements for a pin hole
leak in a moderate energy class 3 pipe at SONGS Unit 3. 1

The staff has completed its review of the proposed relief request. The basis
for the staff's conclusion is contained in the enclosed safety evaluation.
The staff has determined that, with respect to non-Code repair of a through
wall leak in the boric acid make-up line, that the Code requirements for the
subject component are impractical. Pursuant to 10 CFR 50.55a(g)(6)(i) and
consistent with the guidance in Generic Letter 90-05, " Guidance for Performing i

Temporary Non-Code Repair of ASME Code Class 1, 2 and 3 Piping," the granting
of relief is authorized by law, will not endanger life, property or the common
defense and security, and is otherwise in the public interest giving due i

consideration to the burden on the licensee that could result if the
requirements were imposed on the facility. Relief is granted until the next
scheduled outage exceeding 30 days, but no later than the next refueling
outage. The staff's conclusion was provided verbally to Southern Calfornia
Edison Company on June 27, 1995. The Code repair was performed during the
Cycle 8 refueling outage, which began on July 22, 1995.

Sincerely,

Original signed by J Stone for:

William H. Bateman, Director
Project Directorate, IV-2

'

Division of Reactor Projects III/IV |
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation '
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pp 1111am H. Bateman, Director
Project Directorate, IV-2
Division of Reactor Projects III/IV
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Mr. Harold B. Ray -2--

cc w/ enc 1:
Mr. R. W. Krieger, Vice President Resident Inspector / San Onofre NPS
Southern California Edison Company c/o U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station Post Office Box 4329
P. O. Box 128 San Clemente, California 92674
San Clemente, California 92674-0128

Mayor
1

Chairman, Board of Supervisors City of San Clemente 1

County of San Diego 100 Avenida Presidio
1600 Pacific Highway, Room 335 San Clemente, California 92672 1

San Diego, California 92101 '

i

Alan R. Watts, Esq. ;
Rourke & Woodruff
701 S. Parker St. No. 7000
Orange, California 92668-4702

'Mr. Sherwin Harris
Resource Project Manager
Public Utilities Department
City of Riverside
3900 Main Street .

Riverside, California 92522

Dr. Harvey Collins, Chief
Division of Drinking Water and

and Environmental Management
California Department of Health Services
P, O. Box 942732

Sacramento,- California 94234-7320

Regional Administrator, Region IV
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Harris Tower & Pavilion
611 Ryan Plaza Drive, Suite 400
Arlington, Texas 76011-8064

Mr. Richard Krumvieda
Manager, Nuclear Department
San Diego Gas & Electric Company
P.O. Box 1831
San Diego, California 92111

Mr. Steve Hsu
Radiologic Health Branch
State Department of Health Services

,

Post Office Box 942732 i
Sacramento, California 94234 j

i
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